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December 22, 2021 

Via Email 
Representative Rob Ecklund, Chair 
Labor, Industry, Veterans and Military Affairs 
Finance and Policy Committee 
rep.rob.ecklund@house.mn 

Via Email 
Representative Bob Dettmer 
Minority Co-Lead 
Labor, Industry, Veterans and Military Affairs 
Finance and Policy Committee 
rep.bob.dettmer@house.mn 

Via Email 
Representative Joe McDonald 
Minority Co-Lead 
Labor, Industry, Veterans and Military Affairs 
Finance and Policy Committee 
rep.joe.mcdonald@house.mn  

Via Email  
Senator Eric Pratt, Chair  
Jobs and Economic Growth Finance and 
Policy Committee 
sen.eric.pratt@senate.mn 

Via Email 
Senator Bobby Joe Champion, Ranking 
Minority Member 
Jobs and Economic Growth Finance and 
Policy Committee 
sen.bobby.champion@senate.mn 

Via Email 
Senator Mary Kiffmeyer, Chair 
State Government Finance and Policy and 
Elections Committee 
sen.mary.kiffmeyer@senate.mn 

Via Email 
Senator Jim Carlson, Ranking 
Minority Member 
State Government Finance and Policy and 
Elections Committee 
sen.jim.carlson@senate.mn

RE: Annual Submission of  Rulemaking Docket and Official Rulemaking Record

 

Dear Legislators: 

The Bureau of  Mediation Services respectfully submits its rulemaking docket. The bureau did not 

adopt a rule in the preceding calendar year, so there is no rulemaking record to submit. 

But the bureau published a Dual Notice in the State Register on December 20, 2021. In the notice, the 

bureau is proposing to adopt rules on the Minnesota Labor Relations Act and the Public 

Employment Labor Relations Act. The bureau plans to complete the rulemaking proceeding by early 

spring 2022. 

• You can find information on the rulemaking proceeding and the bureau’s rulemaking docket 

on the bureau’s website (https://mn.gov/bms/). 

• Additionally, you may track rulemaking proceedings by using the revisor’s Rule Status System 

(https://www.revisor.mn.gov/rules/status/). 
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The cost to prepare this report was about $30. 

If  you have any questions, please contact me at 651-539-1414 or ian.lewenstein@state.mn.us. 

Sincerely, 

Ian Lewenstein 
State Program Admin. Principal, Rulemaking 
Bureau of  Mediation Services 
1380 Energy Lane, Suite 2 
St. Paul, MN 55105 

Cc:  Chris Steller, Legislative Reference Library 


